Dear City of Naperville,

Would you please issue a Temporary Use Permit for the following 4-Beam Searchlight for our Live Drive-Thru Nativity planned for Friday, December 18 from 5-8p and Saturday, December 19 from 6-9p at our Naperville Campus located at 1551 Hobson Road?



4-Beam Modular Trailer

Below are more details on this free open-to-the-pubic event.

Because of the pandemic, many families will not be able to do some of the traditional holiday activities they have in the past. We decided to provide a unique family experience that can be safely viewed from vehicles. This is a free event that will take between 15-30 minutes to experience. No registration required. We are planning to advertise in the Naperville Sun.

Each family will drive by six scenes setup in our large parking lot with recorded narration, lighting effects, and live actors and animals. Yes, we even have camels coming! The searchlight will be in the shepherd's field scene depicting the angel choir. This will be located in the water retention area right next to the church building and away from both Hobson and Wehrli Roads.



We have hired Naperville Police to help us with the traffic on Hobson Road. We are also requesting an Amplifier Permit since each scene will have speakers setup so the prerecorded narration can play. The volume on the speakers will be low since it will only be heard by one family sitting in their car. Noise levels for neighbors will not be an issue for this event.

The searchlights are an essential element of our event and I am hopeful that this temporary use permit can be issued. With so much being taken away this holiday, we wanted to plan an event that was safe and memorable...and likely not get cancelled. Thank you for your support.

Sincerely,

Dan Huffman

Children's Pastor of The Compass Church

dhuffman@thecompass.net



